Letters from W. Micholitz to Frederik Sander
 

025 Micholitz to Sander




Bhamo, 17th November 1886

Dear Mr. Sander,

After many difficulties and delays in Mandalay I finally arrived here yesterday. The prospects here are not exactly brilliant, but I think it will be alright as long as we are not attacked. Our situation is not exactly agreeable. Bhamo has been unscathed up to now, but during the night before our arrival, the Dacoits managed to attack the post. They killed 3 men and wounded several. Word is that they will attack the post again. But for now I hope they will leave us in peace. 

Cholera is everywhere, but only sporadically. On the steamer that brought me here, a man died of cholera. All in all – it is not very pleasant to be here.

Boxall is here, he is despatching 11 boxes. Hardinger had 2 people collecting here, they left with the last steamer and took 2 boxes. The [Dendrobium] wardii and chrysifl. are mostly weak – I shall have to remain here for at least 4 – 8 weeks. More next time.

Yours faithfully,


W. Micholitz

Translated by: Maren Talbot
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